
Regular Town Board Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, June 10, 2025 

Community Center, 5:00 p.m. 
 
Chairman Cushing called the meeting to order and noted that it was posted, published, and handicapped accessible in 
accordance with Wisconsin Open Meeting Laws. 
 
A moment of silence was observed to honor our troops here and abroad. Pledge of Allegiance was spoken. 
 
Present:  Chairman Cushing, Supervisor Fuhrman, Supervisor Verdoorn, and Clerk Myshchyshyn. Treasurer Murdoff was 
away. 
 
Motion by Verdoorn, second by Fuhrman to approve the agenda as read. Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Cushing, second by Fuhrman to approve the minutes from May 7, 2025, regular board as posted.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Motion by Verdoorn, second by Fuhrman to approve the Treasurer’s report as read.  Motion carried. 
 
Messages/Announcements/Correspondence/Bid Submissions: Building permits were reviewed. 
 
Public Input – taken during the meeting. 
 

1. Town crew maintenance report: Matt Strasburg.  All roads have been cleared of debris and has been chipped 
from the winter storms.  The beach and volleyball sand court have been tilled to remove grass.  Crew is still 
waiting for Foley to schedule stump grinding at Katherine Beach.  The roof has been repaired and power restored 
at the beach building.  The well is working.  Sweeping is not yet finished as the tractor developed a leak.  The 
proposed price to replace the split rail fence at the Lakeside Cemetery is $1,948.00.  The board directed the crew 
to proceed with the fence project.  The crew is trying to schedule the hot mix trailer. 

2. Plan Commission did not meet. 
3. Discussion on the Food Truck operated by Jake Haag.  Lori Demro spoke in favor having a food truck in 

Hazelhurst.  Mary Whitman asked about the amount of the fee charged.  It is $35.00 per day operating.  Motion by 
Verdoorn, second by Fuhrman to approve operation of the food truck in Hazelhurst for one year, after which there 
will be a re-evaluation.  Motion carried. 

4. Clerk Myshchyshyn discussed rising costs for road construction, health insurance and general costs facing the 
Town of Hazelhurst.  The town recently completed the final loan payment on the community center and 
Myshchyshyn spoke about the proposal to keep the amount of that loan on the tax bill going forward instead of 
having it removed.  This could help pay for more road construction and maintenance. Other ways to raise 
revenues were also briefly discussed. 

5. Discussion on the Enhanced Wake Boat ordinance was moved to next month due to a Scribner’s error in the 
agenda. 

6. Motion by Fuhrman, second by Verdoorn to approve liquor licenses for: Twin Pines Corporation, Sorry For 
Partying LLC, Enterprises Inc., Jacobi’s of Hazelhurst LLC, Nicole & Shauna Inc., Senior Toads LLC, Church 
Street Social, Bonnie & Clyde Gangster Park LLC and Lower Kaubashine Rathskeller.  Motion carried. 

7. Motion by Verdoorn, second by Fuhrman to approve the operator’s licenses for:  Richard L. Kersten II, Cierra 
Mirann Tullberg, Martha I. Trudeau, Joel Thomas Bayer, Emily Eliazbeth Wise, Marjorie Luza Alvey, and April 
Stonis.  Motion carried 

8. Tire Amnesty has been set for August 2, 2025 from 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 
9. A special board meeting to discuss health insurance is scheduled for Thursday, June 19th at 1:30p. 
10. Motion by Verdoorn, second by Fuhrman to approve the payment of bills.  Motion carried.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 5:36 p.m. 
Christy Myshchyshyn 
Clerk 


